
October 1 1,2005 

Mr. R. Scott Deyette 
Remedial Bureau C 
Division of Environmental Remediation 
New York State Department of Environmental Conservation 
625 Broadway 
Albany, NY 12233-7017 

RE: Planned Supplemental Site Characterization Investigations 
Gloversville (Washington Street) Former MGP Investigation 
Gloversville, NY 

Dear Mr. Deyette: 

As you are aware, ,TRC Environmental Corporation (TRC) will be conducting additional Site 
Characterization (SC) investigations for National Grid at the above-referenced site, commencing 
on October 18, 2005. The purpose of the field program is to further evaluate several areas in the 
vicinity of previous SC work, as well as to evaluate conditions further south, on the Family 
Counseling Center of Fulton County property. The intent of this letter is to document the 
planned investigations as an addendum to the existing SC work plan. The supplemental 
investigation scope of work is based upon National Grid's original scope submitted to New York 
State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) in an email dated August 2, 2005, 
as amended by NYSDEC in its letter dated August 9,2005. 

The following supplemental field activities are planned to be completed at the site (refer to 
proposed sample location figure): 

One 20-foot deep soil boring between previous borings SB-02 and SB-03, with collection 
of one soil sample for analysis of benzene, toluene, ethyl benzene, and xylenes (BTEX) 
and polycyclic aromatic hydrocarbons (PAH); 

One 20-foot deep soil boring approximately 30 feet south of previous boring SB-03, with 
collection of one soil sample for analysis of BTEX and PAHs; 

One 20-foot deep soil boring along the southern edge of the Family Counseling Center of 
Fulton County parcel, with collection of one soil sample for analysis of BTEX and PAHs. 
The boring will be completed as a shallow ground water monitoring well; 
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Exploratory test pit excavation adjacent to the Family Counseling Center building to 
locate and assess a second former gas holder that was originally in that area. One soil 
sample will be collected for analysis of BTEX and PAHs; and 

Collection of one round of ground water samples from the three site monitoring wells, for 
analysis of Target Compound List (TCL) volatile organic compounds (VOCs) and 
semivolatile organic compounds (SVOCs). 

All of the field activities described above will be performed in accordance with the existing 
NYSDEC-approved plans (i.e., site-specific work plan, generic field sampling plan, and health 
and safety plan). Upon receipt of the laboratory data for the soil and ground water samples, a 
brief report will be prepared which summarizes all of the available site data. 

If you have any questions regarding the planned program, please contact either Ed Neuhauser, 
Ph.D. or myself. I look forward to seeing you at the site next week. 

Sincerely, 
TRC ENVIRONMENTAL CORPORATION 

Douglas A. Martin 
Project Manager 

Attachment 

cc. Edward Neuhauser, Ph.D., National Grid 
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